FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the MARKET AND BUSINESS LIAISON 

SUB COMMITTEE held at Mountfield, Bridport at 11.00 am on Tuesday, 20 February 2007.


PRESENT:
Cllr:  G.J. Ackerman (Chairman)


Cllrs: R.J. Stoodley and C.D. Wild (Ex-Officio)

Also in attendance: Cllr Mrs M.J. Ray and Steve Hibbs (Market Traders’ Association representative).

9.
APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr C.M. Ray, Ray McLaren and PC Scott McGregor.    

10.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 17 October 2006, which had been previously circulated, were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

11.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were none.

12.
MARKET OPERATION

(a) Report of the Market Superintendent, ENCL. 1732:  Members considered and discussed the report. 

RESOLVED: that the Market Superintendent be thanked for his report. 

(b) Stall numbers April 2006 to January 2007, ENCL: 1733. The sub committee noted the information contained in this report and welcomed the continuing buoyancy of the street market.
(c) Registered/Casual Trader Attendance April 2006 to January 2007,

 ENCL: 1734: The sub Committee welcomed this new report. Steve Hibbs commented that the regular traders were the backbone of the market and should be supported. The sub committee agreed with this view and this is why the regular traders’ fees had not been increased for the second year running. He also advised that it was becoming more difficult for traders to make a living out of being a market stallholder. 

RESOLVED: that the above reports (b) and (c) be noted.

(d) To Consider Alternative Market Bags, ENCL: 1735: The sub committee considered the report and were pleased to note that there was little difference in the price between totally degradable and non-degradable bags. It was a good way to publicise the market and to help towards safeguarding the environment.

RECOMMENDED: that totally degradable bags be purchased and sold to traders on the previously agreed 50/50 basis.

(e) Town Surveyor Report, ENCL: 1737: The sub committee considered the report and discussed the various matters in depth. The Town Surveyor advised he was taking a proactive stance with the market operation and he outlined the investment and action undertaken by the town council to improve and promote the market, which was an on-going situation. 

     Steve Hibbs welcomed and acknowledged the considerable sums of money spent by the town council and recognised that it needs a partnership approach for the markets continuing success. He suggested that consideration be given to having a Summer Evening Market and he was hoping to receive support from his fellow stallholders on this idea. There were other ideas of themes for the market, which he was working on. The Chairman commented that the town council was doing “it’s bit” in supporting the market and hoped that the stallholders would reciprocate this. 

     Members welcomed the introduction of the Gustomarket and had received good reports on this initiative.

RESOLVED: that the report be received and the action outlined in the Town Surveyor’s report be endorsed.

13.
 MARKET TRADERS
Steve Hibbs went through the topics raised in ENCL: 1736. Consideration and discussion of the various points had occurred in the above Minute 12 (a) – (e). It was noted that the town council was proactive in advertising the market and the issue of traders parking in South Street would need to be taken up with DCC.

RECOMMENDED: that the Town Clerk prepares a report for the next meeting of this sub committee on the suggestion of lower pitch fees for the Wednesday Market during the period November to March.

RESOLVED: that the Town Surveyor be authorised to meet with the Bridport NMTF Branch Committee and to liaise with DCC in respect of Trader’s parking in South Street.

14.
EMPLOYMENT AND TRAINING

Cllr C.D. Wild, the Leader of the Town Council, reported on a number of recent meetings which he had attended on behalf of the council on the subject of local Skills Training.

A report funded by the Learning and Skills Council on Skills Training in the Bridport area is now available, and its findings will be considered by a new community working group set up under the Chairmanship of the DCC Senior Youth Worker, Arthur Woodgate.  This Group, which includes the Leader of the Town Council and Councillors Ms R.C. Kayes and R.H. Nicholls, has resolved to develop a Learning and Skills Plan for the Bridport area (subject to funding being available from the South West RDA) and to try to form a Learning and Skills Partnership involving community organisations, employers and education/skills providers.  

The Steering Group of the Bridport Local Area Partnership has already resolved to endorse the approach of this Group.  The town council previously agreed to work with Arthur Woodgate in organising a seminar on Training and Skills issues.  

The Leader asked for the committee’s support for the approach of the new Group as being in line with the council’s policy of supporting attempts to improve local training opportunities.

           RECOMMENDED: that the town council supports the approach of the new community working group to develop a Learning and Skills Plan for the Bridport area and its aim to form a Learning and Skills Partnership.
The meeting closed at 12: 20 pm.

The next meeting of the Market Sub Committee will be held during October 2007
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